
  

May 6, 2016 

The Honourable Michael Coteau 
Ministry of Tourism, Culture and Sport 
Minister Responsible for the 2015 Pan/Parapan American Games 
9th Floor, Hearst Block 
900 Bay Street 
Toronto, Ontario M7A 2E1 

Dear Minister Coteau, 

We are writing to you at this time to state our support for issues raised recently by the Ontario 
Nonprofit Network (ONN) pertaining to news that the Ontario Trillium Foundation’s (OTF) core 
budget for 2016-2017 has been reduced by $25 million dollars. 

PASO-OPSA is a coalition of 26 provincial arts service organizations that strives to strengthen 
the environment for the individuals and institutions that create and disseminate the arts in this 
province and for public access to the arts. We have operated on the principle of voluntary 
contributions of time and travel from Coalition member organizations since 2007. Collective 
memberships in the coalition are made up of individual artists as well as the performance and 
exhibition organizations that create and support artistic expression.  

The 2016-2017 budget released on Feb 25, 2016 noted that the Ontario Trillium Foundation’s 
allocation remained at the previous year’s level of $115 million.  However Expenditure Estimates 
released the last week of March note that the Foundation’s allocation is in fact $90 million with 
$25 million re-allocated to projects to support Canada’s 150th anniversary in 2017.  

Encompassing a diversity of disciplines, our coalition’s various memberships depend 
significantly on funding from the Ontario Trillium Foundation to support activities in arts hubs 
across the province, building strong and vibrant communities but, most importantly, to upgrade 
equipment as well as meet the challenges of working in an increasingly digital environment. The 
cancellation of Ontario Trillium Foundation’s capital grant round so close to the expected 
deadline generated concern for our members who had invested considerable staff time and 
resources in preparing applications. The announcement earlier this month of an expanded 
community capital grant program while welcome leaves some doubt as to whether a capital 
program can be launched that would serve all but “shovel ready” projects which would not serve 
the majority of non-profit organizations.  

We are also concerned that this $90 million allocation would become the new “base” for the 
Ontario Trillium Foundation. Reassurance from your office that this would not be the case would 
be appreciated. 

We strongly urge you to reinstate the Ontario Trillium Foundation’s operating budget to $115 
million, as announced by Minister Sousa in the 2016-2017 budget and presented to the Ontario 
Legislature.  

We look forward to hearing from you. 

Submitted by: 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PASO-OPSA Coalition 2016 

L’Alliance culturelle de l‘Ontario 
Catherine Voyer-Léger 
Coordonnatrice générale 
613-745-2322 #207 
allianceculturelle@icloud.com 
http://allianceculturelle.org/ 

Arts Network for Children and Youth 
Linda Albright 
Executive Director 
416-536-6504 
lalbright@artsnetwork.ca 
http://www.artsnetwork.ca/  

Artist-Run Centres & Collectives of 
Ontario (ARCCO) 
Jewell Goodwyn 
Executive Director 
519-672-7898 
arcco@bellnet.ca 
http://www.arcco.ca/ 

Association des auteures et auteurs de 
l'Ontario français 
Yves Turbide 
Directeur général 
613-744-0902 
dg@aaof.ca 
http://aaof.ca/ 

Association des professionnels de la 
chanson et de la musique (APCM) 
Natalie Bernardin 
Directrice générale 
613-745-5642 
nbernardin@apcm.ca 
http://www.apcm.ca/ 

Bureau des regroupements des artistes 
visuels de l'Ontario (BRAVO) 
Yves Laroque 
Executive Director 
819-457-1892 or 800-611-4789 (toll free) 
bravo@sympatico.ca 
http://www.bravoart.org/index.php 

Canadian Alliance of Dance Artists – 
Ontario (CADA-ON) 
Larissa Taurins-Crawford 
Administrative Director 
416-657-2276 
office@cada-on.ca  
http://cadaontario.camp8.org/ 

Canadian Arts Coalition  
Kate Cornell 
Co-Chair 
416-504-6429 Ext. 28 or  416-515-8444    
kate@dancecanada.net 
http://canadianartscoalition.com/ 

Frédéric Julien  
Co-Chair  
613-562-3515 
frederic.julien@capacoa.ca 

Canadian Artists’ Representation / Le 
front des artistes canadiens (CARFAC 
Ontario) 
Sally Lee 
Executive Director 
416-340-8850 or 877-890-8850 (toll free) 
sl@carfacontario.ca  
http://www.carfacontario.ca/ 

Canadian Music Centre 
Matthew Fava 
Ontario Regional Director 
416-961-6601 
mfava@musiccentre.ca 
https://www.musiccentre.ca/ 

Choirs Ontario 
Elizabeth Shannon 
Executive Director 
416-923-1144 or 866-935-1144 (toll free) 
eshannon@choirsontario.org 
http://www.choirsontario.org/index.jsp 

Craft Ontario 
Emma Quin 
Executive Director 
416-925-4223 
equin@craft.on.ca 
http://www.craft.on.ca/ 
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Cultural Pluralism in the Arts Movement 
Ontario  
Charles C. Smith  
Executive Director 
charlescsmith@rogers.com 
http://cpamo.org/ 

Culture Days 
Aubrey Reeves 
Executive Director 
416-729-4800 
aubreyreeves@culturedays.ca 
http://culturedays.ca/en  

Dance Ontario 
Rosslyn Jacob Edwards (PASO Co-Chair) 
Executive Director 
416-204-1083 
rcj@danceontario.ca 
http://www.danceontario.ca/ 

Dance Umbrella of Ontario 
Robert Sauvey 
Managing Director 
416-504-6429 or 800 919-5019 (toll free) 
robert@danceumbrella.net 
http://danceumbrella.net/ 

Directors Guild of Canada (Ontario) 
Bill Skolnik 
Chief Executive Officer and Executive 
Director 
416-925-8200 or 888-972-0098 
bskolnik@dgcodc.ca 
http://www.dgc.ca/ontario/ 

Folk Music Ontario 
Alka Sharma 
Executive Director 
613-560-5997 or 866-292-6233 (toll free) 
asharma@folkmusicontario.ca 
www.folkmusicontario.ca 

FUSION – The Ontario Clay and Glass 
Association 
Jenanne Longman 
Office Administrator 
416-438-8946 
fusion@clayandglass.on.ca 
http://www.clayandglass.on.ca/ 

Media Arts Network of Ontario (MANO) 
Ben Donoghue 
Managing Director 
416-516-1023 
director@mano-ramo.ca 
http://mano-ramo.ca/ 

Ontario Association of Art Galleries 
(OAAG) 
Zainub Verjee 
Executive Director 
416-598-0714 
zverjee@oaag.org 
http://oaag.org/ 

Ontario Presents 
Warren Garrett 
Executive Director 
416-703-6709 
warren@ontariopresents.ca  
https://ontariopresents.ca/  

Réseau Ontario 
Véronique Fortier 
Directrice Générale  
613-745-7945  
veronique.fortier@reseauontario.ca 
http://www.reseauontario.ca 

Théâtre Action 
Marie Ève Chassé 
Directrice générale 
613-745-2322 
mechasse@theatreaction.ca 
http://www.theatreaction.ca/fr/ 

Theatre Ontario 
Bruce Pitkin (PASO Co-Chair) 
Executive Director 
416-408-4556 
bruce@theatreontario.org 
http://www.theatreontario.org 

WorkInCulture 
Diane Davy 
Executive Director 
416-340-0086 
info@workinculture.ca 
http://www.workinculture   

!  | P a g e3

mailto:charlescsmith@rogers.com
http://cpamo.org/
mailto:aubreyreeves@culturedays.ca
http://culturedays.ca/en
mailto:rcj@danceontario.ca
http://www.danceontario.ca/
mailto:robert@danceumbrella.net
http://danceumbrella.net/
mailto:bskolnik@dgcodc.ca
http://www.dgc.ca/ontario/
mailto:asharma@folkmusicontario.ca
http://www.folkmusicontario.ca
mailto:fusion@clayandglass.on.ca
http://www.clayandglass.on.ca/
mailto:director@mano-ramo.ca
http://mano-ramo.ca/
mailto:zverjee@oaag.org
http://oaag.org/
mailto:warren@ontariopresents.ca
https://ontariopresents.ca/
mailto:veronique.fortier@reseauontario.ca
http://www.reseauontario.ca
mailto:mechasse@theatreaction.ca
http://www.theatreaction.ca/fr/
mailto:bruce@theatreontario.org
http://www.theatreontario.org
mailto:info@workinculture.ca
http://www.workinculture

